
 
Portsmouth 

Parking &Traffic Safety Committee 
8:00 A.M. – July 7, 2016 

City Hall – Eileen Dondero Foley City Council Chambers 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
ON-SITE COMMITTEE: Please meet on Tuesday, July 5th at 8:00 AM in the upper 

parking lot at City Hall, 1 Junkins Avenue, to view the 
following location: 

 

• Elwyn Road at Harding Road 
______________________________________________________________________ 

 
AGENDA 

 
 

I. CALL TO ORDER 
 
II. ROLL CALL 

 
III. ACCEPTANCE OF THE MINUTES 

 
IV. FINANCIAL REPORT  

 
V. PUBLIC COMMENT (15 MINUTES) 

 
VI. PRESENTATIONS 

A. Islington Street Lab project, by PS21 
 
VII. NEW BUSINESS 

A. Petition by White Heron Tea for permanent crosswalk on Islington Street at 
Albany Street, referred by City Council. Sample motion – move to approve 30-
day pilot project to study impacts of crosswalk on Islington Street at Albany 
Street. 

B. Banfield Road local delivery route ordinance. Clarification on truck restriction 
requested by Dave Ecker. Sample motion – move to have City staff review 
history and intent of ordinance and report back on recommended changes 
to ordinance to clarify where and when trucks are excluded. 

C. Audible pedestrian signals, request for information. Anticipated action – no 
action required. 

D. Stark Street one-way traffic flow reversal, by DPW and School Department. 
Sample motion – move to change one-way flow on Stark Street bridge, to 
allow New Franklin School traffic to exit onto Dennett Street. 

E. Bicycle riding restrictions in parks, referred by City Council. Sample motion – 
move to have City staff review existing ordinances and report back with 
recommendations and clarification. 

F. Request for crosswalk on Elwyn Road at Harding Road, by Vernon Pearce. 
Sample motion – move to have City staff report back with recommendation. 
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VIII. OLD BUSINESS/ACTION ITEMS 
A. Dedicated moped, motorcycle and scooter parking. Informational update on 

request to identify on-street parking spaces for mopeds, motorcycles and 
scooters. Anticipated action – no action required. City staff to continue 
efforts to identify potential spaces.  

 
IX. PUBLIC COMMENT 

 
X. INFORMATIONAL 

A. 4-way stop at Arboretum Drive and Pease Boulevard 
 
ADJOURNMENT 



PTS Meeting July 2016



VII.A. Petition by White Heron Tea for permanent crosswalk on Islington Street



















VII.B.  Banfield Road local delivery route ordinance









VII.C. Audible pedestrian signals, request for information



VII.D. Stark Street one-way traffic flow reversal





CITY OF PORTSMOUTH 
Planning Department 

MEMORANDUM 

TO: JOHN P. BOHENKO, CITY MANAGER 
FROM: JULIET T.H. WALKER, TRANSPORTATION PLANNER 
SUBJECT: CITY COUNCIL REFERRAL REGARDING BICYCLES IN CITY 

PARKS 
DATE: JUNE 28, 2016 

At the June 20, 2016 meeting, the City Council voted to refer Chapter 8, Article II, Section 
8.204 – Traffic – Item G regarding bicycle riding in parks to the Parking & Traffic Safety 
Committee for a report back. 

At present, this section of the ordinance stipulates that “no person in a park shall ride a 
bicycle on other than a vehicular road or park path designated for that purpose.” This 
section also indicates that “a bicyclist shall be permitted to wheel or push a bicycle by hand 
over any grassy area or wooded trail or on any paved area reserved for pedestrian travel.” 

In order to reduce potential conflicts between pedestrians and bicyclists in highly pedestrian 
areas and also provide for safe and convenient bicycle and pedestrian paths between 
destinations, City transportation staff is reviewing all of the City’s parks and will be 
recommending locations where existing paths could be designated for shared bicycle and 
pedestrian use.  Appropriate signage or pavement markings for these shared use paths will 
also be part of the staff’s recommendation in this regard.  No significant changes to the 
ordinance are anticipated at this time. 

VII.E. Bicycle riding restrictions in parks







From: Bradley M. Lown [mailto:Lown@nhtrialattorneys.com]  

Sent: Thursday, June 23, 2016 2:26 PM 
To: Peter H. Rice; Eric B. Eby 

Cc: John P. Bohenko; Ann Sharpe; Bradley M. Lown; Vernon Pearce (vernonpearce@yahoo.com) 
Subject: RE: Parking - Portsmouth 

Dear All – I met with Vernon Pearce , lives on Elwyn Road extension. He would like to look into the 
possibility of getting a crosswalk at the end of Harding Road crossing over Elwyn, toward the Urban 
Forestry Center. This would be right near the entrance to the Forestry Center. Could you please take a 
look at this and put it on the agenda for the next meeting? Vernon reports that many people from Elwyn 
Park across the road at that location, and there is no crosswalk. Thank you for your help.  Brad 

Bradley M. Lown 

Coughlin, Rainboth, Murphy and Lown, P.A. 

439 Middle Street 

Portsmouth, New Hampshire 03801 

phone: 603-431-1993 

facsimile 603-431-8333 

e-mail:  lown@nhtrialattorneys.com 

VII.F. Request for crosswalk on Elwyn Road at Harding Road

mailto:Lown@nhtrialattorneys.com
mailto:vernonpearce@yahoo.com
mailto:lown@nhtrialattorneys.com




VIII.A. Dedicated moped, motorcycle and scooter parking
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